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Diocese of Rupert’s Land
Address to Annual General Meetings
of the Parishes and Missions

Friends,
Greetings in and through the One who forms and shapes us into his Body.

On this the occasion of your Annual General Meeting, I give thanks to God for your life in ministry and
mission through this past year. Another extraordinary year passes, yet remain in extraordinary
circumstances, loss and a sense that issues do not resolve easily in this moment. I am grateful for the
generosity of our municipal, provincial and national governments in providing both monetary and human
resources to institutions, ourselves included, to sustain ministries and program that benefit communities. I
am glad that we, among other groups, remain important to our government as we seek to do God’s
mission in the fabric of Canadian culture.

Your diocesan staff work tirelessly to provide financial support and bookkeeping, information
dissemination, facilitation of processes for local communities, educational opportunities, worship
leadership, and ongoing aid to diocesan ministry and mission committees. We are thankful for their
commitment and generosity. Your Diocesan Dean, Archdeacons and District Deans continue to provide
excellence in much needed local leadership, doing this challenging work quite often while offering

themselves fully to their parishes.

As individuals much unfolds in our lives, highs and lows, births and deaths, and getting older. As parishes
and missions, this is more intense as we experience together the culmination of those individual
happenings, plus the immensity of corporate emotional and psychological hi ghs and lows in the Body of
Christ and the world every day. The weight of decision-making, communication and pastoral care is
constantly upon clergy and lay leaders, it is our desire and our joy to offer them care, time,
resourcefulness and love, allowing them needed rest and recuperation.

Since our last round of Annual General Meetings we have had many opportunities to theologically reflect
how God guides the Body in and through extraordinary times. Through this reflection we see more
clearly God’s call for us to act for a just and healthy creation. While many of us have received booster
vaccinations, millions upon millions in the world have not received their first dose. While developed
nations such as ours debate to own carbon credits, the largest human migration in history is taking place,
and several species of plants and animals become extinct. While the leaders of some of the wealthiest
countries in the world meet to discuss trade, indigenous persons in the same countries suffer intense
discrimination and injustice, as do the impoverished of the world who are rendered powerless. God is
surely speaking, the Word of God is not rare, but clearly before us.

We are the Church, the Body of Christ, living not for ourselves but for God and God’s creation. We who
have received must live life gratuitously, the same way God lives amidst us. May our decisions be of
God, and may we plan to live God’s love and joy for all creation, Just as God expresses love and joy for

us through all of creation.

May this meeting be blessed in the Holy and undivided Trinity. Amen.

+ Geoffrey

Diocesan Office: 935 Nesbitt Bay, Winnipeg, MB Canada R3T 1W6
Bishop’s Office: (204)992-4212 General Office: (204) 992-4200 Fax: (204) 992-4219
E-mail: bishop@rupertsland.ca



Agenda for AGM 2022

1. Callto Order
Opening Prayer
3. Election of Parish Officers
a. Ballot 1: Synod Delegates
b. Ballot 2: Vestry Members
c. Acclamation of People’s Warden, Deputy People’s Warden,
and Alternate Synod Delegate
d. Motion to destroy ballots
Receipt of Minutes of 2021 AGM
Receipt of Parish Reports
Receipt of Financial Statements of 2021
Receipt of Endowment Fund report of 2021
a. Statement from Trustees on Investment Policy
2022 Parish Budget
Appointment of Financial Reviewer
10. Motions from Parish Corporation
a. Regarding Restoration and Renewal of the Church Building
b. Regarding Proceeding with a Market Sounding for our Property
11. Expressions of Gratitude
12. Report from Anglican Foundation of Canada
13. Closing Prayer
14. Adjournment
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People's Warden
1 year term

Deputy People's Warden
1 year term

Synod Delegate
1 year term
2 to be elected

Alternate Synod Delegate
1yearterm

Vestry Member - 1 year term
3 to be elected

Vestry Member - 2 year term
3 to be elected

Holy Trinity Church
Nominees for Parish Offices
Final as at 16 February 2022

Sandra Bender

Joan Lloyd

Karen Bender
Shola Opeyemi
Ross Steer

Derek Feschuk

Be Buckingham
Janice Headley
Rob Loudfoot

Ritchie Arthurson
Zilla Jones

Shola Opeyemi
Ross Steer



Biographical Information for Nominees

Sandra Bender

, Sandra is a classical singer, choral conductor, writer, teacher, and cook. She currently

{ 2 works as a gallery interpreter and researcher at the Canadian Museum for Human
- ‘_f Rights. She has been back in Winnipeg since 2018 after serving as Choirmaster &
[ d . Director of Liturgy at Cathedral of the Holy Trinity in Québec City, where she also
i o served as a member of the cathedral's vestry, a Synod delegate, the Deanery Executive
Council, and the Diocesan Executive Council. She was also elected to a three-year term with the Anglican
Church of Canada's Faith, Worship, and Ministry Standing Committee. She spent much of the pandemic
assisting Bishop Geoff Woodcroft in his livestreamed services and came to Holy Trinity through the
fundraising concert for the Morning Star Refugee initiative, for which she also gave a presentation with
some Winnipeg-based Syrians, and now calls the parish home.

Karen Bender

WESSSERST " Karen served as a Synod delegate for 6 years previously at St. Margaret’s where she was
also a member of Vestry, was in charge of seniors ministry, as well as music librarian,

= kitchen coordinator, etc. Since coming to Holy Trinity she has volunteered at the lunch

' = program and is volunteer coordinator there. A teacher by training, she is mostly retired

except for some tutoring work.




MINUTES FOR THE 152nd ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Held on 14 March 2021 at 1:00 o’clock in the afternoon via Zoom

1. Call to Order, A. Rampton called the meeting to order at 1:05 pm.
a. Land Acknowledgement, read by A. Rampton.
2. Opening Prayer, lead by A. Rampton.
3. Report on Voting
a. Minutes of 2020 Annual General Meeting Motion to receive

Be is resolved that the minutes of the 2020 AGM be received as
presented in the 2021 AGM booklet.
No Questions. Passed

b. Parish Reports Motion to receive

Be it resolved that the parish reports be received as presented in the
2021 AGM booklet.
No Questions. Passed

c. Financial Statements for 2020 Motion to receive

Be it resolved that the parish financial statements for 2020 be received
as presented in the 2021 AGM booklet.
No Questions. Passed

d. Endowment Fund report of 2020 Motion to receive

Endowment Policy Statement, read by L. McPherson:

The Endowment is a separate entity governed by Trustees and
Incumbent Priest which is the Corporation. The following statement
satisfies the yearly procedural order:

“The Endowment Policy Statement has been approved by the Trustees
unanimously for 2021.”

Be it resolved that the 2020 Endowment Fund report be received as
presented in the 2021 AGM booklet. Passed

Questions:

C. Campbell, congratulations to the amount of money that was raised
in the endowment fund last year.

Would you give a simplification on the change in investment policy
beginning in 2021, on asset allocation?

M. Mearon, instead of having categories of investments within
categories, we will have two big categories, one of investments and
one of bonds. The allocation of assets will be split as 55% fixed, more
reliable gains and 45% not fixed, more capital gains.

e. 2021 Parish Budget Motion to receive

Be it resolved that the 2021 parish budget be received as presented in
the 2021 AGM booklet. Passed



Questions:

C. Campbell, what's the plan on the deficit?

M. Mearon, to make more on the portfolio, keep up offerings, parking
will become better halfway through the year.

A. Rampton, I'll add that Donald and | have been looking up grants to
help support the mission.

R. Loudfoot, it would be September rather than June for improvement
in parking income.

B. Latter, will we be redrafting the parking agreement?

R. Loudfoot, | don’t see a redraft at this time, we are suffering, so is
Impark.

C. Campbell, could we consider not signing for five years, keep it at
three or two, since we are looking at redevelopment?

R. Loudfoot, in redevelopment the lease becomes null and void.

A. Rampton, it would be great if that were the case.

C. Campbell, as the parish goes forward, collections and investment is
what supports the church. Parking lot revenue may stay the same.

f. Appointment of Financial Reviewer Motion to appoint

Be it resolved that the accounting firm of Scarrow & Donald LLP be
appointed as parish financial reviewer for 2021.
No Questions. Passed

g. Acclamation of Nominees for Parish Offices Motion to acclaim

Be it resolved that the nominees for People’s Warden, Deputy People’s
Warden, Synod Delegates, and Vestry Members as presented in the
2021 AGM booklet be acclaimed.

No Questions. Passed

Thank you to everybody who let their name stand.

4. Expressions of Gratitude

A. Rampton:

The parish recognizes Albert Clarke and Marjorie Hughes who have both
completed their terms as members of vestry. For their time, energy, wisdom,
and care, we offer heartfelt thanks. Many blessings to both of you in the
coming year.

The parish offers thanks to Pierre and Marie Brien for their years of dedicated
service and fellowship in the parish. As Pierre completes his term as People’s
Warden, we wish both of them many blessings on their retirement in Nova
Scotia.

The parish offers deep and hearty thanks to Maurice Mearon as he concludes
many years as the parish treasurer. For sound advice, attention to detail,
diligence in the work, and countless hours, thank you, Maurice. We are also
grateful for your continuing service on vestry and the finance committee.
Many blessings to you.



M. Mearon:

Years ago, | was depressed, unemployed and couldn’t get a job. One day
Robin Mather said, this organization needs you. My Life turned around!
Ritchie Arthurson has agreed to step in as Treasurer, Gwen will continue with
the bookwork and Ritchie will prepare the financial statements.

Thank you for the beautiful basket.

Many thanks to the kitchen angels for the fabulous dinner in support of
Morningstar Refugee Support.

P. Brien:
Thank you for the opportunity to serve, it has been a very good experience.
When you are a warden you meet people, | have three God children because

of Holy Trinity.

L. McPherson:

Thank you to all vestry members. Andrew, Holy Trinity couldn’t have received
a better appointment by Bishop Geoff. Cathy for her guidance. Donald for his
excellent work with the Mission. Maurice. Last but not least, Pierre, I'm going
to miss you!

C. Campbell:

Doug, would you add landscaping to Facilities?

One of the things Andrew have been doing over the last months is talking to
our neighbours about a green corridor. We'll circulate the proposal to vestry.
HT will be a part of a green corridor; | would love a parishioner and vestry
member to be the point person that Andrew and | could work with. It's
developing a public presence and it has HT’s name on it.

J. Lloyd:

Rev. Andrew, for his amazing ministry.....connecting with people in this
incredibly difficult time. It is clear that he understands at a deep level, the
importance of building relationships and making people feel worthy and that
we are all together in the body of Christ.

Rev. Cathy and Rev. Hemminger, for working so hard and beginning the
healing of our church.

For the blessing of being chosen to be a Deputy Warden. | believe that | am
here to serve and not to be served and that | can serve God by serving you.
For Davada Carlson, Janice Headley and Laurel McPherson, who have come
forth as Wardens with the pledge to uphold Canon 21.

B. Buckingham:
| just want it in the minutes: a priest died, Rev. David Maynard.

A. Rampton:
| can tell you that he died peacefully at home with family by his side on

5 March 2021.

5. Closing Prayer
The members present recited together the Grace.
6. Adjournment
The agenda being concluded, the chair adjourned the meeting at 2:07 pm.



Report of the Corporation — 2022

As people who write reports regularly, it has begun to feel inaccurate to say “This was a year
like no other,” as we head into the third “year like no other.” 2021 was a year with many
challenges, unexpected turns, and plenty of signs of God’s love and blessing in our midst.

Thanks go out to everyone who has coped with closures and openings, reschedulings and
cancelations, distancing, masks, and everything else that has happened. Special thanks to all of
those volunteers and leaders in the parish who have adapted their work again and again to
changing circumstances. Special thanks go to Derek Feschuk who, after several years of work,
has retired as the parish webmaster. Thank you, Derek, for developing and maintaining an
important means of communication for so long!

We also offer thanks for the lives and work of Davada Carlson and Richard Greig. Davada served
the parish in many capacities and died this year while in office as the People’s Warden. Richard
was the long-time organist of the parish and also died this past year. The presence and gifts of
both Davada and Richard are deeply missed and we treasure their legacies.

Davada’s death meant that we had a mid-term vacancy in the corporation. Thank you to
everyone who participated in the congregational meeting where we saw Laurel take on
responsibility as People’s Warden for the remainder of Davada’s term and Michael Minor step
into his role as Incumbent’s Warden a few months early. Everyone was gracious about
accommodating the unexpected change and holding space for grief even while we took care of
the necessary administrative changes.

Maintaining connections with parishioners and all of our friends and neighbours has remained a
challenge this year. Emails, Zoom meetings, telephone calls, and letters delivered by Canada
Post have all been important, but the greatest means of all has been the conversations
between people. The many stories of telephone calls and (appropriately distanced) visits have
been so heartening and a great sign of deep care for one another.

Over the summer the parish was privileged to host the Emmanuel Mission Summer Learning
Program. Emmanuel Mission is an Anglican congregation of primarily South Sudanese people
here in Winnipeg. Each summer they run an educational program for youth teaching math,
science, and Dinka language and culture. Hearing the rooms and halls of the parish filled with
laughter and meeting so many bright, energetic children was a true blessing. This relationship
proved to be the beginning of something longer, as Emmanuel Mission is looking for a home for
a more permanent Learning Centre. This program will be housed in the lower level of Trinity
Hall and is designed to help young people connected to the Emmanuel Mission community
succeed and thrive in middle and high school, preparing them for university and working
careers. This is an exciting partnership and we are looking forward to seeing the fruit it bears in
the months to come!



As our parish neighbourhood changes around us—not for the first time in 153 years!—we find
ourselves called to discern our mission as the Anglican expression of God’s church in downtown
Winnipeg. How are we called to be the Body of Christ as a community, for the sake of all of our
neighbours and for one another? And, as we consider plans such as repair of the church
building in the near future, how can we make sustainable choices that support the mission of
our congregation today, tomorrow, and for the next generation? Discernment of how our work
aligns with God’s will is critical, as we read in Proverbs 16.9, “The human mind plans the way,
but the Lord directs the steps.”

Yours in Christ,
Laurel McPherson Michael Minor The Rev. Andrew Rampton

People’s Warden Incumbent’s Warden Priest Incumbent



2021 - Priest Missioner Report

2021 was once again a challenging year for the Lunchroom. We were hoping that we
would be able to bring people into the building to dine together. Yet, every time we
thought we might be ready, another Covid-19 lockdown occurred.

One thing to be grateful for is the fact that Government regulations have allowed us to
continue serving people in need, even when other parts of our communal life have been
forced to take on different forms of gathering.

I'm also grateful for the many people who continue to come and give their time to the
lunchroom. Blair, James, Janice, Joan, Karen, Laurel, Michael M., Michael O., Nancy,
and Rhianna for their support. In particular thanks to Blair and Laurel for all their efforts
in picking up food. To Karen, as well for agreeing to take the lead in coordinating
volunteer help.

There are undoubtedly those who have assisted from time to time whose names are not
listed, but | appreciated your efforts also. In a difficult time, many people have put in to
practice God'’s love for his people, by helping out at The Lunchroom.

Financial support for the Lunchroom was quite strong through the year. In addition to
ongoing, regular support from parishioners, we also received financial grants from the
Second Harvest and Access Credit Union. We also receive weekly donations of bread,
thanks to Crusty Bun Bakery, and to Marilyn Surbey who picks them up for us. We pray
that God will continue to bless such organizations.

Along with these organizations, government subsidies covered a portion of my salary,
which is very helpful as well.

In addition to The Lunchroom, we were able to connect with Rev, Tanis Kolisnyk and
Rupert's Land Wechetowin to help provide winter items, gifts, and hygiene products to
Indigenous communities.

When not doing Lunchroom activities, | spend a good portion of my time working with
livestreaming our liturgies. This is an area in which we could use a lot of help going
forward. We have the capacity to operate two cameras during the liturgy, but we don't
have the people.

This is something that would improve the worship experience for parishioners and
others accessing our livestreams. If you would like to be involved in helping to operate
the cameras, please let me know.

Looking forward in 2022, | hope we make more connections to the broader community. |
also hope that the connections we made during the past year become stronger. Let us
keep moving out into our world and enter into the work that God is already doing.

In Christ,
Rev. Donald



HOLY TRINITY SCHEDULER’S REPORT AGM 2022

1 Peter 4;10-11 ‘God has given each of you a gift.....Use well to serve one
another.”

The worship ministires have been, hard to cover over the past year due to the
pandemic and changing rules and protocols around worship at Holy Trinity.

The first 3 months of 2021 worship was in church so normal scheduling was in
action with people being assigned on the schedule to Read, intercess or serve at
the altar. At that time there was no Laying on of Hands ministry.

Following shut down there was only a need for Intercessors to write and submit
prayers for the weekly messages sent out by The Reverend Andrew to
Connectors for parishioners. The Prayers also were placed on the web page and
were read by the Priest for the Virtual services.

Many thanks are given to the very few Intercessors, Be Buckingham, Bill Latter,
Joan Lloyd who diligently served in this ministry throughout the whole year.
When we opened for services in the summer for outside worship and when the
church was open for worship, the same volunteers delivered intercession in
person. Their dedication is much appreciated.

Readers too have been mostly a small few until more people were available and
atetended services. Recently a new reader, Sandra Bender joined the Guild.

Unfortunately Readers chosen for the Nine Lessons and Carols Service for 1%
Christmas was Virtual so our usual readers did not read which was
disappointing for them. Such is the stress and fluctuations of the present
climate for all of us. It must be noted that with the addition to Holy Trinity of a
Student we thank and welcome Susan Smandych to our worship Minisrties.

Hopefully, God willing, it will not be too long before we can all gather for in
person church worship with no further closures.

Submitted by Be Buckingham. Holy Trinity Worship Scheduler.



HOLY TRINITY AGM 2022 GREETERS AND SIDES PEOPLE REPORT.

Romans 5;7 ‘Therefore welcome one another as Christ welcomed you, for the

glory of God.’

We have had a few extremely dedicated people who have served as Sides
People and Greeters over the past year which has been an invaluable
commitment. They have served in person in the grounds during outdoor
services in the summer and when the church was open for in person worship.
Many thanks must go to Rob Loudfoot, Blair Stevenson and Bill Latter who
have consistently served. Not only greeting people and making sure protocols of
sanitizing hands, mask wearing and signing in were adhered to they collected
the offertory and guided parishioners to have a safe Holy Communion and
worship. Thanks also to the counters, Escott Cuff and latterly Be Buckingham,
The added recording of QR Coode I.D. was another addition to their duties
before the closure December 25", Another duty added to my role as Lead
Greeter was to assign people to take up the Elements for the acceptance of all
gifts to the altar. It made more sense as the altar guild folks previously assigning
were in the other cohort. Other people stepped up to aid with QR code
recording and many helped out to greet and welcome new comers especially in
the summer outside when chair setting up and safety protocols were a little
different.

Let us hope and pray that soon we shall return to a new normal and be able to
welcome many people safely to our midst to Holy Trinity Church in down town

Winnipeg.

Submtted, Be Buckingham . Leader of Sides People and Greeters



Parking Committee

The Parking Committee was created in 2004 to manage all parking related issues involving Holy
Trinity Anglican Church. The Parking Committee has been given direction by Vestry that
accessible parking is to be provided for Parishioners attending all Church functions. During
2021, as a result of the COVID19 pandemic, there were limited events requiring any planning
with respect to parking at either Holy Trinity or Canada Life Centre (formerly BelIMTS Place).
The number of Canada Life Centre events did however pick up in the fourth quarter of the year.

Last year I skipped the advice on parking requirements for events at Holy Trinity but I will
provide it again this year in hopes that there will be more events at Holy Trinity during 2022 in
addition to regular Sunday services. Anyone planning a Church event in the evening or on a
weekend should be aware of Canada Life Centre events being held at the same time. A
representative of the Parking Committee or the Church Office will make arrangements for
parking to be provided. Event organizers are responsible to communicate parking arrangements
to the Parishioners attending the Church event. When a conflict with a Canada Life Centre event
is unavoidable, scheduling the Church event one half hour prior to the Canada Life Centre event
does make parking requirements more manageable.

I would also like to remind readers that there are several parking passes normally available in the
office for Church volunteers. These passes are intended to be used during normal weekday
business hours to avoid parking fees and parking tickets.

The Church received gross income of $77,906.40 from operations of the parking lot during 2021.
This is 17.1% or $16,075.01 less than the income of $93,981.41 received for 2020 and 67.0%
less than the 2019 income of $236,363.75. This significant reduction in income resulting from
the pandemic is the first time since the creation of the Parking Committee that there has been a
year to year reduction in income two years in a row. The last time we received rent less than in
2021 was in 2004. There was a different rent structure at the time that had been developed prior
to the opening of the MTS Centre (now Canada Life Centre). Since 2012 Holy Trinity has
received a straight 75% of the gross parking lot revenue collected by Impark. This rent structure
has worked well for both Holy Trinity and Impark when the parking lot revenue was increasing
annually. Recognizing that Impark has also realized a significant income reduction during the
pandemic, Holy Trinity has allowed Impark to reduce their operating costs by allowing Impark
to store snow on a portion of the parking lot after the lot is cleared.

The current lease with Impark for the operation of the parking lot went into effect on July 1,
2016. The lease remained in effect for a 60 month term which ended on June 30, 2021. Impark
and Holy Trinity are currently operating the parking lot according to the terms of the now
expired lease. Negotiations for a new lease are not expected to commence until the parking lot
revenue returns to more normal pre-pandemic levels.

Until the COVID19 pandemic comes to an end and we return to normal activities on a day to day
basis, the revenue received by Holy Trinity from the operation of the parking lot will continue to
be considerably less than the income received in the years prior to the pandemic. It is not clear
how long it will take after the pandemic ends for Holy Trinity to once again realize an annual
income close to pre-pandemic levels from the operation of the parking lot.

Respectfully Submitted,
Robert Loudfoot, Chair



ENVELOPE SECRETARY REPORT

2021 2020
Number of Active Givers 93 111
Average Weekly Giving $20.71 $18.75
Total Recurring Offertory Donations _$99,100 $108,203

Decrease in Recurring Offertory $9,103
Change in Offertory over Prior Year (8.41)%
Change in Average Weekly Offertory 10.45%

Stratification of Identifiable Donors based on recurring offertory:

22, or 24%, gave from $1.00 to $250 yearly, or a weekly average of $2.13.
33, or 35%, gave from $250 to $750 yearly, or a weekly average of $8.82.
22, or 24%, gave from $750 to $1500 yearly, or a weekly average of $20.98.
10, or 11, gave from $1500 to $3999 yearly, or a weekly average of $43.07.
6, or 6%, gave over $4000 yearly, or a weekly average of $112.61.

Freewill donations are the life-blood of any charity. For this parish recurring
offertory comprises 25% of our total revenues. Both 2021 and 2020 years were not
normal due to the Covid pandemic. Nevertheless, it is pleasing to note that even
though we were clobbered by the virus alerts, our prime source of revenue did not
utterly collapse. Most of the congregation continued to support the parish even
without a normal cycle of worship services. Such loyalty is a firm basis for optimism
once things improve in the new year.

Other programs were also supported. In 2021 the congregation supported the new
Lunchroom outreach program with $8,910 om donations, compared to $5,105 for

the prior year.

Parishioners also supported the retirement of the debt incurred to finance the new
boiler system. To that end $7,427 was donated in 2021, compared to $8,354 for the
prior year. There are still too few people making a recurring commitment to retire this
debt. Everyone must annually give or this debt will hamper our ability to move forward
with new projects.

All things come from thee, O Lord, and of thine own we have given thee.

As always, the parish should be very grateful for the dedication of Thelma Forzley
and John Fraser for their dedicated service in managing our receipt records.

Respectfully submitted in utmost earnest,
Maurice Mearon, Envelope Secretary



Motions from Parish Corporation

Regarding Restoration and Renewal of the Church Building

Be it resolved that the congregation of Holy Trinity Church explore means and methods by which to
restore and renew the church building with special regard, but not limited to, the structural issues
and consequent damage indicated in the 2021 draft report from KGS Group.

Regarding Proceeding with a Market Sounding for our Property

Be it resolved that the congregation of Holy Trinity contract with Colliers Strategy & Consulting to
undertake a market sounding with respect to our parish property to ascertain whether property
development is a reasonable means of securing finances for the restoration and renewal of the
church building.



NEWLY BAPTIZED
2021
MATHEW ALAN NICHOLSON
JULIETTE FRANCES MAY BUNTING

CELEBRATING WITH THOSE WHO WERE JOINED IN MARRIAGE
2021
NYSSA JANE CHARLES & MATTHEW DOUGLAS BUNTING
May you be richly blessed in your lives together

and may you dwell in the house of the Lord forever.

WE REMEMBER THOSE WHO HAVE DIED
2021
INA DREGER
ICA FORBES
HOWARD ENGLISH
CY CARTWRIGHT
ISABEL HUTTON
RICHARD GREIG
TYRRELL K MENDIS
VIOLETA MOORE
BRUCE HILL LANG
DAVADA CARLSON
BOB BRENNAN
HELEN SMITH
2022
IVAN JONES
MARGARET CORDINGLEY
Grant rest eternal and let light perpetual shine upon them.

May their souls rest in peace.
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Recipients

$1,000,000

in 2021 grants awarded

Say Yes! to Kids RFP: $468,000 for 79 projects

Impact Zones

Mental Health & Resilience
Faith Formation

Alleviating Hunger & Poverty
Education Enrichment

Arts & Music

Capacity Building for Youth Ministry

Outdoor Recreation
Indigenous Reconcilation
Tech & Emerging Opportunities

Youth & Climate Change
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ANGLICAN FOUNDATION
OF CANADA

2021 Grant Awards: Diocese of Rupert's Land

14

Recipients

$72,300

in 2021 grants awarded




Alleviating Hunger

Education Enrichment

Faith Formation

(L)

Indigenous Reconciliation

Say Yes! to Kids RFP Grants

St. Stephen and St. Bede Church, Winnipeg
Food Bank and Youth Assistance Program
$5,000

St Thomas Anglican Church, Winnipeg
Kreative: Takeout Meal Program
$5,000

Emmanuel Church, Ignace
Blessings in a Backpack food program
$5,000

St. Aidan's Christian School, Winnipeg
Improving Student Learning Through Textbooks and Workbooks
$5,000

St. Aidan's Christian School, Winnipeg
Science Equipment, Microscopes, & Chemical Cabinet
$3,900

Emmanuel Mission, Winnipeg
Emmanuel Mission Youth Learning Program
$15,000

St. Margaret's Anglican Church, Winnipeg
St. Margaret’s Youth Camino Pilgrimage 2022
$5,000

St John's College, Winnipeg
The Healing Garden
$4,000



Other Building & Program Grants

Community Ministries Diocese of Rupert's Land, Winnipeg
RLN Reporter at Large Community Ministries
$900

Diverse Infrastructure St. Alban's Cathedral Church, Kenora
Steeple Repair
$8,500

St. Luke's Anglican Church, Dryden
Roof repairs
$10,000

Leadership & Education 2021 Bursary Recipients

Mr. Daniel Rempel
Mr. Ryan Turnbull
The Rev. Dr. Paul Peters Derry

NGLICAN FOUNDATION OF CANADA
80 Hayden Street, Toronto, ON

M4Y 3G2
www.anglicanfoundation.org

Email:

SRt  Behind every grant is a generous gift. Thank you to
AFC supporters for making these grants possible!




